Lincoln Branch Submariners Association

Minutes of meeting  held on Sunday 17th September 2017
1.Chairman opened the meeting at:- 1240
2.Members present:- There were 8 members present 
3.Apologies:- Received from:- D.Bussey,J.Serdecki,M.Bugg,S.Unwin,S.Reader,J.Horton,I.Stoney,G.Sheppard,D.Pritchard,M.Williams,
M.Brockelsby,A.Jeffrey,

 4.Obituaries:-The list of Obituaries was passed round for all to read, at the same time a minutes silence was observed followed by our prayer. The Chairman then presented our wreath to the meeting that will be laid at the War Memorial, Lincoln High Street. on Saturday 11th November 2017 by J.Hobson.
5.Minutes from previous meeting. A show of hands unanimously accepted these minutes.
6.Matters Arising:- There were no matters arising from these minutes.
7.Chairman's report:-  Nothing to report
8. Correspondence :-  



1) Anyone attending Middle Temple Hall, Victoria Embankment, London for our Memorial Parade on Sunday 5th November, and would like a seat in the disabled area please let the Secretary or the Chairman know.

9. Secretary's report. 



1) Our Standard, together with those of the R.N.A, Sea Cadets and the R.B.L was paraded at All Saints Church, Monks Rd, Lincoln on the occasion of the annual Sea Service. Our attendance is fully appreciated by both clergy and congregation alike.


2) At the National Conference at Leicester on 25th March. One of the Propositions put forward was that there be a Welfare Officer at National level to liaise and assist at branch level. In the vote that followed, this proposition was defeated. The National Chairman, agreed to compile a list of relevant bodies who are able to deal with welfare issues. This list has now been received, a copy of which is held by the chairman, the secretary and also it is to be added to our website.


3) I have now received W.R.S. pins for those that ordered them. The cost is £5.50 each.

10.Treasurer's report: 

Monthly Statement 20/08/2017


Opening Balance

£2,968.50


Meeting Collection

        39.10


Monies paid out last month


Standard Bearers Train Fare
         33.90


November Memorial


Branch Balance

  £2,974.30




Amount collected at this meeting £35.00

 
11.Social Secretary's Report:- 


1) All those that have not informed the social secretary of their preferred menu choice for our Christmas dinner at Skegness, will you please do so A.S.A.P. Full payment is required to the treasurer by the November meeting. Cheques to be made out to "Submariners Association".
12.Welfare report:  


1) The Chairman reported that Rick's wife Sandy is unwell and that D.Pritchard has badly swollen legs. The branch motorised chair has been offered to David. Get well cards for Sandy and David were signed by members present.

13.LExSA report:- 


1) M.Williams was unable to attend the last meeting, and as yet there are no minutes of this meeting available. 
 A.O.B. 


1) The secretary has recently been asked to update our branch members details that are held by the National Membership Secretary, this has now been done. Will any changes to our members details, whether they be address, e-mail address or phone number, be given to our secretary so that records can be kept up to date.



2) The secretary advised members of a Concert of Remembrance that is being held at Sir Robert Pattinson Academy, North Hykeham on Friday 10th November at 1930. Admission is £5. Our standard will be paraded.


3) T.Eynon brought to the attention of members that a 3rd Submarine Squadron reunion is being planned. All details can be found on Facebook, look for " 3rd Submarine Squadron".
Meeting shut at:- 1300
Date of next meeting:- Sunday 15th October 2017
Please be advised that these notes of the meeting by the secretary cannot in any way be regarded as the official minutes until they are approved and accepted at the next meeting.
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